Appendix A2 Caltrain/Diridon Station Letter



June 18, 2020

Tim Rood Planning Division Manager City of San Jose 200 E. Santa Clara Street San Jose, CA 95113

RE: Caltrain/Diridon Station Adjacent Planning Application

Dear Tim,

In 2019, the Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board (Caltrain) authorized Google, LLC to include property owned by Caltrain within the boundaries of Google's Downtown West Mixed-Use Plan. As our team has previously advised the City, Caltrain is no longer part of Google's project and therefore formally requests its property be removed from the Downtown West Mixed-Use Plan area. Caltrain also withdraws the previously submitted universal planning application, and the authorization granted to Google, LLC, to process that application on behalf of Caltrain.

Caltrain plans to submit an independent development proposal to the City for its Diridon Station adjacent property, and looks forward to collaborating with the City on that process.

Best Regards,

Jim Hartnett

General Manager and CEO

CC:

Nancy Klein Johnny Phan BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2020

DEVORA "DEV" DAVIS, VICE CHAIF

DAVE PINE, CHAIR

JEANNIE BRUINS

CINDY CHAVEZ
RON COLLINS
STEVE HEMINGER
CHARLES STONE
SHAMANN WALTON
MONIQUE ZMUDA

JIM HARTNETT
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR